HAINFORD PARISH COUNCIL

Minutes of the meeting held in the Village Hall on June 14th.2017
Present:
Cllr.L.Rogers (Chair)

In Attendance: District Cllr. P.Carrick



Cllr.S.Howes
 Cllr.K.Saggers


    County Cllr. D.Roper 




Cllr.S.Fuller
 Cllr.H.Pointer
     







Cllr.A.Fletcher Cllr.A.Hackett


Parishioners:   Nil



J.Graves (Clerk)

a) Declaration Cllr.Linda Rogers who was absent from the annual meeting signed the declaration of acceptance of office as chairman

b) Public Participation None

c) Police Report None

d) NCC Report Cllr.Roper said that the Council was now getting down to business following the elections and that he anticipated that the Parish Partnership scheme would continue.

e) BDC Report Nothing to report

f) Full Council Meeting
1. Apologies for absence None

2. Declarations of Interest Kevin Saggers and Sue Fuller as Village Hall committee members and Adrian Fletcher living adjacent to Chequers Field

3. Minutes of the meeting on May 10th. were confirmed and signed.

4. Reports The Clerk confirmed that the no parking signs had been installed on the green, he had located moss treatment that could be applied in the autumn and he had obtained and installed additional pegs for the safety surfacing in the playground.

5. Planning It was noted that planning applications for land adjacent to 32 Waterloo Road (7 bungalows) and 43 Cromer Road (garage conversion to annexe) which had been refused would be going to appeal. The Council decided not to add to their original observations.
6. Chequers Field The Council had received “heads of terms” from Enterprise Inns setting out a land exchange arrangement which would simplify the boundary between the Chequers PH and the land to be gifted to the Parish Council by the developer of Chequers Meadow. This satisfied the Council and the Clerk was authorised to proceed with the transfer from the developer once Enterprise had confirmed that all parties were in agreement.

7. Millennium Car Park A quotation of £1,040.00 + VAT for the levelling and surfacing with planings was accepted by the Council.
8. Speed Signs on Newton Road had been suggested by a resident. The Clerk was asked to explore with the Highways dept. what options were available to the Council.

9. Pre-School A resident had complained about the safety of children at the village hall during drop-off and pick-up times from pre-school. The Clerk would investigate signage options with the Highways dept. and also pass on the concerns to the pre-school committee.

10. Correspondence The Police had invited a delegate to a meeting to discuss the potential for using Facebook and Twitter to determine local priorities.

11. Finance The Clerk reported c/fwd. balances of £30,493.61. Cheques were signed for the clerk’s quarterly salary and expenses (inc. PAYE) £1,002.78
12. Clerk’s and Councillors’ Reports The Clerk was asked to report a blocked drain and potholes.

13. Questions from the Public None

14. Next meeting Wednesday July 12th. 7.30 p.m. in the village hall
